Britannia Square Residents’ Association

Chairman to the Association: The Old Coach House, Britannia Square, Worcester, WR1 3DG Tel: 01905 729128 Email: tochhome@talktalk.net

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 20 January 2011 at 38 Britannia Square
	Nr
	Item


	Comments
	Action

	0.0
	0.1 Apologies
0.2 Present


	Jane Bayliss

Matthew Gullick,

Rob Holdsworth

Anna Hooper

Ian Terry

David Greenhill

Clive Collings

Colin Friedlander

Nicky Neville-Lee
	

	1.0
	Approval of minutes 


	No comment made on minutes of previous meeting 16 Sep 2010


	

	2.0
	Matters arising
	Civic Society: it was established that BSRA has group membership and members can attend their meetings.  CC suggested that, if he were willing, Richard Lockett (Civic Society) be coopted onto the BSRA committee and this was agreed to be a good idea.

DG had given thought to the formulation of responses to communications from the Council about planning applications.  He would consult with MG and CC as they arose, then draft a response which would as far as possible reflect the views of the membership. This could then be circulated to the committee and returned to the planning dept within the time frame allowed.  DG reminded the committee that individual responses were also important as numbers count. 

CC suggested we should consider how communications from the committee should be structured generally.  In the past (15 to 25 years ago) all communications were sent on behalf of committee members by the Secretary.  The matter was discussed and it was thought probable that, since methods of communication were now more diverse, it would be difficult to return to that system.  It was agreed that members need to be responsible in their communications and record keeping.

CC thought there was not a place on the Council’s Consultation Advisory Committee for a BSRA representative, though this might change, and we should be alert to opportunities.  DG intends to involve himself with the Civic Society to exert influence from there.

Disquiet over the Albany Terrace sign appears to have settled.

No 30 Albany Terrace will have engineering bricks rather than coping stones.

CF reported that some potholes have been filled but the underlying sewer problem has not been addressed.  This needs to be watched.

A street cleaning party was discussed but was generally thought unnecessary as the Council are doing a good job keeping the streets clean and individuals are responsible about picking up outside their houses.  This is to be encouraged. 

NNL will review the lighting and report back.

AH had not gone ahead with planning a Scottish evening for Jan 2011due to lack of support.

The Christmas carols at Springfield were successful.  Wine and a thank you letter will be sent to the Bursar.

The AGM was successful but some members had found the evening over long.  CF suggested committee members submit their reports a week in advance of the meeting to the chairman for him to summarise.  IT thought it was important for members to see and hear their individual committee members.  It was agreed that submitting reports in advance would focus the information and the committee members’ contributions would then be shorter. We should aim to keep the first part of the meeting to 40 minutes. James Dinn was regarded as an excellent speaker and it was agreed we should ask John Kirwan, the Conservation Officer, for next year.


	MG/CC

DG/MG/CC

All

CF

All

NNL

MG

MG

	3.0
	Clerks reports

3.1Planning

3.2 Highways

3.3 Lighting

3.4 Neighbourhood watch

3.5 Newsletter

3.6 Treasurers report
	DG had nothing further to report.

CF had talked to the Council about clearing leaves on the pavements following a complaint about them at the AGM from a resident on the south side of Britannia Square.  It was thought the situation had since improved and the Council were doing a reasonable job.  

There is some deterioration to the roads following the severe winter weather.  Some work is being done to potholes and CF is pursuing this.

NNL had nothing further to report

There have been some reports of bogus callers but it is difficult to distribute information about this.  NNL thought the planned Newsletter will be useful here and an opportunity to remind members of the value of their membership of Neighbourhood Watch in achieving insurance discounts.

DG has given thought to this but has had little time to focus on it.  MG pointed out that DG has produced a good format and we must all help with content.  RH suggested each committee member should submit one idea each for the Newsletter within the next two weeks.  AH will e-mail the committee to this effect.

IT reported that, thanks to John Ball’s judicious selection and  management of the wine, we had made a small surplus of £48 at the AGM and Christmas carols.  We have £422 in the bank, so our policy on the subscription level is working and the finances are healthy.


	CF

NNL

All



	4.0
	Events

4.1 Wine Society

4.2 Burns night, etc

4.3 Summer party

4.4 AGM

4.5 Carols and Christmas party
	Nothing to report
There had been little support for a January Scottish evening but there a had been a good deal of interest in the architectural walk planned by the Civic Society and led by John Kirwan for Sunday 15 May 2011 in the Tything and Foregate Street.  Information about this would be circulated to members, hopefully in the Newsletter.  DG would also ask John Kirwan about the possibility of a walk specifically related to the BSRA area. 

Venues for the summer party were discussed and Springfield suggested.  AH suggested that, as 2012 will be the Diamond Jubilee year with an extra public holiday in early June, we should hold a big party at Springfield then.  For 2011 she suggested the Hoopers’ garden at 33 Britannia Square.  This was agreed for Sunday 3 July.

It was agreed this will be held on 11 November 2011.

It was agreed this should be held on the Sunday after the end of term, probably 18 December.


	AH

DG

AH

	5.0
	Any other business


	MG raised a concern about the link between 53 Britannia Square (a residential property) and 55 BS (the kitchen shop).  Planning permission was granted to the owner of both, who lives at No 53, on condition that the interconnecting doorways between 53 and 55 were blocked to preserve the residential quality of BS.  CC will draft a letter to the Council about it and consult with MG.

MG asked everyone on the committee to consider specific objectives that the BSRA committee might aim to achieve during the coming year.  The following suggestions were made

· DG suggested we could focus each year on a small but very identifiable improvement such as a new street lamp or improved hedge.

· CC added that boundary features generally could be put in the spotlight for improvement.

· CF suggested that we open a dialogue with the Church in Albany Terrace to help them improve the site of the dilapidated shed.  A working party could be organised to fill skips, etc. DG offered to talk to the Revd  to explore and explain the planning possibilities to him.  The committee agreed this would be a good first step and MG will contact him.


	CC/MG

MG/DG

	6.0
	Next meeting
	This will be held on Thursday 31 March at 7.30 pm at 52 Britannia Square by CC’s kind invitation.


	All


